

# A Different Day for Jennifer

(Basic, A-Level)

Marc Franco

## **Pre-Reading Activity**

- Do you have daily routines?
- How are daily routines helpful?
- How can daily routines become unhelpful?

Jennifer Jones is in her early 30s, and she lives in Dallas, Texas. She has a very regimented life. She always does the same things every day. She keeps to her daily routine because it makes her feel in control.

In the morning, her alarm clock goes off at exactly 6:00 a.m., even on weekends! She drinks a glass of orange juice and goes for a walk in the park. At 6:45 a.m., she takes a shower.



After her shower, she has breakfast. She usually has a cup of black coffee and two slices of toast with strawberry jam. While she eats her breakfast, she reads the news online. At 7:30, she gets dressed for work. She always leaves her apartment at 8:00 sharp.

This morning is different. Just as she is leaving for work, her phone rings. Jennifer is surprised because nobody calls her so early in the morning.

"Hello?" she says.

"Hello, Jennifer? It's Peter."

"Peter! What a great surprise! Is everything okay?"

Peter and Jennifer are old high school friends. He lives in Hawaii now, so they do not see each other very often. Peter's call changes Jennifer's routine, but she is also very happy to hear from him.

"Everything is fine. Sorry for calling so early," Peter says.

"That's fine! I'm happy to hear from you."



"I'm at the airport in Dallas right now," Peter explains. "Do you think you can come and spend a few hours with me while I wait for my flight?"

Jennifer usually never changes her plans, but today she feels different. She is not upset about the disruption to her routine.

"You know what? Yes, I'll call my office and take a day off," Jennifer says with a smile on her face. "I'll be at the airport in about 30 minutes."

"Great! I look forward to it," Peter says.

Jennifer and Peter meet in a small café near the airport. They talk for hours. Peter tells her that he is getting married next year. He also says he wants to move back to Dallas after the wedding. Jennifer feels very excited about the news.

"Congratulations!" Jennifer says.

"Thank you. The wedding will be in Hawaii, but I'd love for you to come."

"Of course! I'll be there."

After a few hours, Peter leaves for New York, and Jennifer goes for a walk in the park near her apartment. Her day was very different, but she is not upset about the disruption to her routine.

Jennifer smiles and thinks, "Sometimes, changes are wonderful!"

Read it online on the **Snap Language website**.

### **Comprehension Questions**

Answer the following questions based on the passage. (See Answer Key for the answers.)

- 1. Where does Jennifer live?
  - a. New York
  - b. Dallas
  - c. Hawaii
- 2. What does Jennifer usually eat for breakfast? (Select all that apply.)
  - a. tea
  - b. strawberry jam
  - c. two slices of toast
  - d. eggs
  - e. black coffee



- 3. Who calls Jennifer this morning?
  - a. Her friend Peter.
  - b. Her mother.
  - c. Her boss.
- 4. Why is Jennifer surprised when the phone rings?
  - a. Because Peter does not call very often.
  - b. Because nobody calls her so early in the morning.
  - c. Because her friends never call her.
- 5. When is Peter going to get married?
  - a. In two months.
  - b. In September.
  - c. Next year.
- 6. What does Jennifer do after Peter's plane leaves?
  - a. She goes for a walk in the park.
  - b. She goes back to her apartment.
  - c. She goes to work.

## Vocabulary Lesson and Vocabulary Quiz



To <u>see extra activities for this passage</u>, you must be a member at the Snap Language Learner tier or higher.

Consider becoming a Snap Language member at <a href="https://ko-fi.com/snap">https://ko-fi.com/snap</a> Members at the second tier (Snap Language Learner) and above, have access to extra materials such as these. If you cannot become a member at this time, there are <a href="https://com/snap">other ways you can help</a>. Letting people know about Snap Language is free and helps <a href="https://com/snap">immensely!</a>

Thank you! 😎 👍



## **Answer Key**

- 1. b. Dallas. Jennifer lives in Dallas, Texas.
- 2. b, c, e. According to the text, she usually has a cup of black coffee and two slices of toast with strawberry jam. It does not mention tea or eggs.
- 3. a. Her friend Peter calls her this morning.
- 4. b. Because nobody calls her so early in the morning.
- 5. c. Peter tells Jennifer that he is going to get married next year.
- 6. a. According to the text, "After a few hours, Peter leaves for New York, and Jennifer goes for a walk in the park near her apartment." It does not say that she goes back to her apartment.

Send a one-time tip.  $\rightarrow$ 



#### Thank you for Supporting Snap Language™

Snap Language members and supporters make the creation of these materials possible.

To learn how you can support our work, get perks, and help us continue creating high-quality materials, visit <a href="https://snaplanguage.io/support-us">https://snaplanguage.io/support-us</a>

1. **Copyright Notice.** ©Snap Language. All rights reserved. Any authorized use of this document must include attribution to the original source. This document or portions thereof may be printed only for personal, non-commercial use or for educational purposes, provided that copies are not modified and information identifying Snap Language remain intact; apart from such authorized uses, no part of this document may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system, or transmitted, in any form or by any means, electronic, mechanical, photocopying, recording, or otherwise, without the prior written permission of the copyright holder. See <a href="https://snaplanguage.io/legal/terms-of-use">https://snaplanguage.io/legal/terms-of-use</a>